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Dear NARBW Members: 
 
Happy New Year!  I hope your holi-
days and celebrations were a 
grand time.  I enjoyed seeing pic-
tures of our NARBW Sisters and 
chapters celebrating the holidays 
on our social media pages.  Ray, 
Jax, and I had a wonderful holiday 
spending time with friends and 
family.  This past year has been a 
hard one on us as Americans and 
as NARBW Sisters.  My condolenc-
es to those that have lost loved 
ones to Covid-19 and prayers for 
those that are recovering from this 
virus. 
 
The National Board is preparing for 
our Winter Board Meeting next 
month.  I was hoping that we would 
be able to meet in person, but I  
believe the best course of action is 
to continue to hold our board meet-
ings via Zoom.  This will allow us to 
keep our board members as safe 
as possible.  Look for additional 
information on our Website and 
Social Media accounts.  The       
resume of our board meeting will 
be in the next issue.    
 
In reviewing our per capita reports, 
our membership numbers overall 
are down.  Due to Covid-19 and 
chapters not having actual meet-
ings, it seems quite a few chapter 
membership numbers are down.  I 
know it can be hard to reach out to 
co-workers or to vendors about 
NARBW, but let’s make it our New 
Year’s resolution to discuss 

NARBW with non-members and 
bring them into our organization.  
With our newer members, make 
sure they feel welcome, that some-
one from our chapters reaches out 
to them, mentors them and shows 
them that NARBW can be social, 
even during a pandemic, and can 
also help assist with educational 
and networking opportunities. 
On a happier note, the following 
chapters celebrated milestone an-
niversaries in 2020:  Pittsburgh 65 
years in January, Albany 65 years 
in March, Indianapolis Circle City 
40 years in April, Kansas City 10 
years in June, Central Florida 5 
years in July, and Chicago celebrat-
ed 95 years in November.  We   
welcomed Southern California and 
I am so proud of our Board and our 
members for reaching out to our 
newest members and welcoming 
them into this wonderful             
organization.   Great job ladies!!!! 
 
Our next National Social Event is 
here!  Renee Noble has done a 
great job of putting our annual 
Founder’s Day event together.  
Please make sure to read about it 
in the next section and make sure 
to check out this event on our    
National Facebook page as well as 
on our website.  I am so excited to 
see your responses.  
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During the fall, the National Board reached out to 
our Chapter Presidents and Chair positions and 
hosted several conference calls.  This is one way 
that I feel we can stay connected with our chapters 
and members.  During the next few months, the 
board will be hosting several more conference 
calls.  If you are not a chapter president or a chair 
position, but would like to do more for NARBW, 
please let your chapter president know, and join a 
sub-committee of a chair.  If you are a Member-At-
Large and want to become more involved, please 
reach out to Renee Noble at 2vp@narbw.org.  The 
more women that are involved, the more ideas we 
can come with (to increase membership, welfare 
projects, fundraising ideas, and mentoring) and 
use these ideas for the betterment of NARBW.  As 
hopefully many of you know, I love to hear all kinds 
of ideas and especially love the “out of the box” 
thinkers.  We want to keep this organization alive, 
but we need ALL of you to help your chapters and 
your National Board.  
 

May will be here before we know it and I for one 
am excited for this year’s convention.  I pray that it 
will be safe enough for us to travel and hold our 
National Convention this year.  We will continue to 
follow the CDC Guidelines as it pertains to gather-
ings of more than 50 people.   The convention is to 
be held in Jacksonville, on Friday, May 21st and 
Saturday, May 22nd, 2021 with a Pre-convention 
tour being a trip to Fernandina Beach and a histor-
ic boat ride around Amelia Island, lunch is includ-
ed.  This year’s theme is Follow the River to Sun, 
Sand, and Sisters and Fun Night’s theme is We 
bring the beach to you Luau; I am excited to see 
our members dressed in their luau attire on Fun 
Night.   I am thrilled to say that this year our con-
vention will include dynamic speakers and a panel 
discussion which will add value to our members.  I 
am looking forward to the fun and fellowship I have 

with my NARBW sisters at each convention.  Please 
make plans to join us in Jacksonville.       

Attending conventions can be cost prohibitive to 
our members and the National Board is working 
with our convention chairs to keep the cost as low 
as possible.  To help cover the cost of convention, 
think of ways your chapter can raise money to help 
cover the registration cost for members attending 
(garage sales, flea markets, candy fundraisers, 
etc.).  Remember, thinking outside the box is how 
we can sustain this organization.  I believe that the 
experience of attending a convention is something 
every member should partake in; you learn more 
about this organization and feel the bonds of sis-
terhood deeply during these days.    
As a reminder, if you have any Chapter Welfare 
events, please send to Vanessa Estell, at            
welfare@narbw.org and she will make sure these 
are posted to our National Website under the Wel-
fare Warrior Section.  Any other events, stories, or 
photos from NARBW events, please send them to 
Nancy Von Dolteren at publications@narbw.org.  
We love seeing what our NARBW sisters are doing 
in their communities.   Do not forget to like our   
National Facebook page, National Association of 
Railway Business Women.  Make sure to check out 
our NARBW.org website, Presentations section, as 
we continue to add helpful information for chapters 
to review.       

Thank you again for your support and I am truly 
honored and excited to serve you as your National 
President.  
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Melanie McKim  
National President 
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                        2021 – The Year to Ignite a New Era for the NARBW  

Our  Founder’s Day (February 14th) theme is ‘2021 – The Year to Ignite a New Era for the NARBW!’ 
   
The criteria will be the same, create a theme for your chapter meeting (ZOOM or in person) through 
the end of February, share your pictures via social media and  send to 2vp@narbw.org so chapter 
event pictures can be posted on the National Facebook page.  
 
Remember this is a fundraiser -  don’t forget to send chapter contributions to ‘I Love NARBW’.  
  
Here is a short summary of the history to kick off our 3rd Quarter event. 
  
20+80=100 years of Railway sisters together!  
  
December 1920 - The Vision from a sign 'Railroad Men Only'...thank you Hazel Cornell! 
  
January 1921 - The Predecessor group elected Sarah Miles as the first president of Railway Busi-
ness Women's Association! 
  
March 1925 -  Incorporation of Railway Business Women's Association. 
  
July 1940 – This Meeting to create the National Association of Railway Business Women, electing 
Hazel Cornell as first National President. 
  
February 14, 1941 - The Growing years begin, the incorporation date of the NARBW!  
  
February 14, 2021 - The Year to Ignite a New Era for the NARBW!  
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8�6��5DLOURDG�5HWLUHPHQW�%RDUG  
����1RUWK�5XVK�6WUHHW�&KLFDJR��,OOLQRLV������-���� 
ZZZ�UUE�JRY 
���-���-�����JHQHUDO�LQIRUPDWLRQ  
  
)RU�,PPHGLDWH�5HOHDVH�2FWREHU�����  
1R����-��  
  
5DLOURDG�5HWLUHPHQW�%HQHILWV�:LOO�6HH�,QFUHDVH�LQ�����  
  
0RVW�UDLOURDG�UHWLUHPHQW�DQQXLWLHV��OLNH�VRFLDO�VHFXULW\�EHQHILWV��ZLOO�LQFUHDVH�LQ�-DQXDU\������GXH�WR�D�ULVH�
LQ�WKH�&RQVXPHU�3ULFH�,QGH[��&3,��IURP�WKH�WKLUG�TXDUWHU�RI������WR�WKH�FRUUHVSRQGLQJ�SHULRG�RI�WKH�FXU�
UHQW�\HDU�  
  
&RVW-RI-OLYLQJ�LQFUHDVHV�DUH�FDOFXODWHG�LQ�ERWK�WKH�WLHU�,�DQG�WLHU�,,�EHQHILWV�LQFOXGHG�LQ�D�UDLOURDG�UHWLUH�
PHQW�DQQXLW\��7LHU�,�EHQHILWV��OLNH�VRFLDO�VHFXULW\�EHQHILWV��ZLOO�LQFUHDVH�E\�����SHUFHQW��ZKLFK�LV�WKH�SHU�
FHQWDJH�RI�WKH�&3,�ULVH��7LHU�,,�EHQHILWV�ZLOO�JR�XS�E\�����SHUFHQW��ZKLFK�LV������SHUFHQW�RI�WKH�&3,�LQ�
FUHDVH��9HVWHG�GXDO�EHQHILW�SD\PHQWV�DQG�VXSSOHPHQWDO�DQQXLWLHV�DOVR�SDLG�E\�WKH�5DLOURDG�5HWLUHPHQW�
%RDUG��55%��DUH�QRW�DGMXVWHG�IRU�WKH�&3,�FKDQJH�  
,Q�-DQXDU\�������WKH�DYHUDJH�UHJXODU�UDLOURDG�UHWLUHPHQW�HPSOR\HH�DQQXLW\�ZLOO�LQFUHDVH�����D�PRQWK�WR�
�������DQG�WKH�DYHUDJH�RI�FRPELQHG�EHQHILWV�IRU�DQ�HPSOR\HH�DQG�VSRXVH�ZLOO�LQFUHDVH�����D�PRQWK�WR�
��������)RU�WKRVH�DJHG�ZLGRZ�HU�V�HOLJLEOH�IRU�DQ�LQFUHDVH��WKH�DYHUDJH�DQQXLW\�ZLOO�LQFUHDVH�����D�
PRQWK�WR���������+RZHYHU��ZLGRZ�HU�V�ZKRVH�DQQXLWLHV�DUH�EHLQJ�SDLG�XQGHU�WKH 5DLOURDG�5HWLUHPHQW�
DQG�6XUYLYRUV¶�,PSURYHPHQW�$FW�RI������ZLOO�QRW�UHFHLYH�DQQXDO�FRVW-RI-OLYLQJ�DGMXVWPHQWV�XQWLO�WKHLU�DQ�
QXLW\�DPRXQW�LV�H[FHHGHG�E\�WKH�DPRXQW�WKDW�ZRXOG�KDYH�EHHQ�SDLG�XQGHU�SULRU�ODZ��FRXQWLQJ�DOO�LQWHULP�
FRVW-RI-OLYLQJ�LQFUHDVHV�RWKHUZLVH�SD\DEOH��$ERXW����SHUFHQW�RI�WKH ZLGRZ�HU�V�RQ�WKH�55%¶V�UROOV�DUH�
EHLQJ�SDLG�XQGHU�WKH������ODZ�  
  
,I�D�UDLOURDG�UHWLUHPHQW�RU�VXUYLYRU�DQQXLWDQW�DOVR�UHFHLYHV�D�VRFLDO�VHFXULW\�RU�RWKHU�JRYHUQPHQW�EHQHILW��
VXFK�DV�D�SXEOLF�VHUYLFH�SHQVLRQ��DQ\�FRVW-RI-OLYLQJ�LQFUHDVH�LQ�WKDW�EHQHILW�ZLOO�RIIVHW�WKH�LQFUHDVHG�WLHU�,�
EHQHILW��+RZHYHU��WLHU�,,�FRVW-RI-OLYLQJ�LQFUHDVHV�DUH�QRW�UHGXFHG�E\�LQFUHDVHV�LQ�RWKHU�JRYHUQPHQW�EHQH�
ILWV��,I�D�ZLGRZ�HU��ZKRVH�DQQXLW\�LV�EHLQJ�SDLG�XQGHU�WKH������ODZ�LV�DOVR�HQWLWOHG�WR�DQ�LQFUHDVHG�JRY�
HUQPHQW�EHQHILW��KHU�RU�KLV�UDLOURDG�UHWLUHPHQW�VXUYLYRU�DQQXLW\�PD\�GHFUHDVH�  
  
+RZHYHU��WKH�WRWDO�DPRXQW�RI�WKH�FRPELQHG�UDLOURDG�UHWLUHPHQW�ZLGRZ�HU�¶V�DQQXLW\�DQG�RWKHU JRYHUQPHQW�
EHQHILWV�ZLOO�QRW�EH�OHVV�WKDQ�WKH�WRWDO�SD\DEOH�EHIRUH�WKH�FRVW-RI-OLYLQJ�LQFUHDVH�DQG�DQ\�LQFUHDVH�LQ�0HG�
LFDUH�SUHPLXP�GHGXFWLRQV�  
  
7KH�FRVW-RI-OLYLQJ�LQFUHDVH�IROORZV�D�WLHU�,�LQFUHDVH�RI�����SHUFHQW�LQ�-DQXDU\������DQG�����SHUFHQW�LQ�-DQ�
XDU\�������WKH�ODWWHU�RI�ZKLFK�KDG�EHHQ�WKH�ODUJHVW�LQ���\HDUV��7KH�&HQWHUV�IRU�0HGLFDUH�DQG�0HGLFDLG�
6HUYLFHV�ZLOO�DQQRXQFH�0HGLFDUH�3DUW�%�SUHPLXPV�IRU������ODWHU�WKLV�\HDU��DQG�WKLV�LQIRUPDWLRQ�ZLOO�EH�
DYDLODEOH�WKHQ�DW ZZZ�PHGLFDUH�JRY� � 
  
,Q�ODWH�'HFHPEHU�WKH�55%�ZLOO�PDLO�QRWLFHV�WR�DOO�DQQXLWDQWV�SURYLGLQJ�D�EUHDNGRZQ�RI�WKH�DQQXLW\�UDWHV�
SD\DEOH�WR�WKHP�LQ�-DQXDU\������  
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Catherine Carroll "Kate" Shelley (December 12, 1863 – January 21, 1912[) was a midwest-
ern railroad heroine and the first woman in the United States to have a bridge named after her, 
the Kate Shelley High Bridge.  

On the afternoon of July 6, 1881, heavy thunderstorms caused a flash flood of Honey Creek, 
washing out timbers that supported the railroad trestle. A pusher locomotive sent from 
Moingona to check track conditions crossed the Des Moines River bridge, but plunged into 
Honey Creek when the bridge fell away at about 11pm, with a crew of four — Edgar Wood, A. P. 
Olmstead, Adam Agar, and Patrick Donahue. Kate heard the crash and knew that an east-
bound express passenger train was due in Moingona about midnight, stopping shortly before 
heading east over the Des Moines River and then Honey Creek. She found two surviving crew 
members, Edgar Wood and Adam Agar, and shouted that she would get help, having to cross 
the Des Moines River bridge along the way. Although she started with a lantern, it went out, 
and she crawled the span on her hands and knees with only lightning for illumination. Once 
across, she had to cover about two miles on ground to the Moingona depot to sound the 
alarm. She then led a party back to rescue Edgar and Adam. The passenger train was stopped 
at Scranton, with about 200 aboard. The passengers who had been saved took up a collection 
for Kate. The "little girls" of Dubuque gave her a medal, and the state of Iowa also gave her a 
medal crafted by Tiffany & Co. and $200. The Chicago and North Western Railway gave her 
$100, a half barrel of flour, half a load of coal, and a lifetime pass. The Order of Railway Con-
ductors gave her a gold watch and chain. News of Kate's bravery spread nationwide; poems 
and songs were composed honoring her.  

The Chicago and North Western Railway built a new steel bridge in 1901 and named it the 
Boone Viaduct, but people quickly nicknamed it the Kate Shelley Bridge or Kate Shelley High 
Bridge. It was the first and, until the Betsy Ross Bridge in Philadelphia was opened in 1976, 
perhaps the only one in the country named after a woman. A second viaduct was built along-
side the old one by the Union Pacific Railroad from 2006 to 2009. It can accommodate heavy 
trains, features two tracks, and can handle two trains simultaneously at a speed of 70 mph. It 
was opened on October 1, 2009, as the new Kate Shelley Bridge, and is one of North America's 
tallest double-track railroad bridges.  

 



Page  6 

 

&+$37(5�1(:6� 
 

Our deepest sympathy to Diana Ham who lost her 
partner Tom after a long battle with  cancer.  They 
were together for over thirty years. Tom was a     
retired pilot for the NYS Governor.  Our thoughts 
and prayers go out to Tom.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

The Albany Chapter of NARBW has been a great 
supporter of “Toys for Tots” over the years and has 
participated in the CPRail/D&H Train to deliver toys 
to less fortunate children on the Albany Mainline, 
stopping at six towns along the way.  Pictured      
above Alice McCabe, (former National President), 
Joan Mauro, (current Albany Chapter President), 
Bonnie Crowley, Diana Ham, Kathy Judge, Barbara 
Smith, Lynne Sisto, (former National Publication 
Chairman/CP Rail Coordinator). 

 
Lynne Sisto tells us ‘As an Albany Chapter member, 
(residing in Florida), I would like to commend the 
chapter¶s officers, members, and new members for 
keeping this chapter together.  We were chartered 
in 1955, one of the oldest chapters remaining, and 
hopefully we can keep it going.’  
 
We wish everyone a safe, healthy and prosperous 
New Year! 
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The Albany Chapter is keeping a low profile over 
the holidays, due to the ongoing pandemic.  We 
are optimistic that the vaccine will be our savior 
in 2021 and look forward to getting back to our 
meetings and socializing with members again. 
Some of the Albany girls got together for a small 
Christmas luncheon at a local restaurant. Below:  
Kathy Judge, Bonnie Crowley, JoAnn Powers, Pat 
Marra, Joan Mauro, Penny Jones, Betty Jean 
Kaufman, Marianna Maffeo, Jan Darling. 
 

$7/$17$��&+$37(5 

Everyone in the Atlanta Chapter is doing well.  
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Chapter 83 Central Florida was excited to purchase  
several Christmas gifts for Bright Start Pediatrics in  
Sanford Florida. We made this wonderful  facility that 
cares for  underserved children in our community the 
focus of 
2020 
Christmas 
Project! 

&(175$/�)/25,'$��&+$37(5 

Chapter 83 Cen-
tral Florida was 
busy making blan-
kets for Project 
Linus! We were  
honored to  
donate these  
wonderful hand-
made blankets to 
the cause! 

Chapter 83 Central Florida held their outdoor, socially-
distanced Christmas Party on December 5th at Gemini 
Springs Park in DeBary Florida. We were blessed with 
a beautiful day! 

Central Florida was honored to donate after 
their Thanksgiving Food Drive. a trunk full of 
nonperishable food items and a monetary gift 
to The Neighborhood Center in DeLand  
Florida.  
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Out with the old and in with the new! The Chicago 
Chapter hopes that all had a safe and happy       
holiday! 

2020...we all experienced many highs and lows but 
when we look back and reflect on this past year, I’m 
sure you’ll find that the good outweighed the bad. 
The Chicago Chapter invites you to take a look back 
at 2020 as we strut into 2021.. 

 
 �� 
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Member Esther 
Medina cooking 
Thanksgiving  
Turkey in her 
new home.  

Yolanda Barbosa 
& Husband               
celebrating their 
14th anniversary  

in an empty  

 restaurant    

 during COVID.  

Member  

Madison Manley 
celebrating 
Sweet 16!  

Member Ashley Ramods 
and Family  picking out 
their first tree during 
COVID...staying safe. 

Yolanda Barbosa with 
her  Granddaughter 
Kennedy. (left)  

Essential 
Worker Cle 
Shaw  
representing 
NARBW. 
(right)  

New Membership Chair 
Jackie Watkins (left).  

Michele Williams Promoted!  
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Madame President Sharon 
Slaton and her Son visiting 
Chicago Union Station Xmas 
displays. 

Chicago Union 
Station… 
no bustling  
passengers  
during COVID.  

Chicago Chapter Essential Workers… 
THANK YOU!  

Pre-COVID Induction 
of new members.  

2021...you are hereby charged with compensat-
ing our Sisters with life, abundant health, loving 
families, peace, joy, righteousness, love, promo-
tions, successes, breakthroughs, and many 
happy moments and blessings! 
NARBW...YOUR GREATNESS IS ON THE  
HORIZON!!! 
HAPPY, HEALTHY, AND PROSPEROUS NEW 
YEAR FROM THE CHICAGO CHAPTER!!!   

We donated Christmas stockings that were deliv-
ered to Operation Breakthrough.  They were very 
appreciative to receive these and said Thank you 
to our organization!  
 
We also sent Thank You cards to our US Military 
Troops.   
 
Our newest member in the KC Chapter is Felicia 
Mosenfelder, Trainmaster at BNSF Railway.  We 
welcome her to our group and look forward to 
working with her. 

.$16$6�&,7<��&+$37(5 
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NARBW Houston Chapter Christmas Party - pictured 
Peggy Cuellar, Angie Whitlock, Brenda Bob, Ginger 
Stanbery, Dixie Estep, Bridget Hammons and     
Debbye Converse.  
 
Valentines Fundrais-
er!  
Steve Estep (Dixie 
Estep's husband) is    do-
nating a beautiful hand-
made Charcuterie  Board 
for the club to raffle!  
It is truly beautiful!! We 
hope all chapters will 
consider promoting and 
purchasing a chance to 
win (raffle ticket) this 
beautifully made       
charcuterie board. 
 
 

Brenda Bob  - Houston 
Chapter Christmas Party  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   

+286721��&+$37(5 

Angie Whitlock, Houston Chapter Christmas 
Party  

The Houston Chapter also raised funds by 
selling Honey Baked Ham gift cards and 
also adopted a family for Christmas.    
 
It has been a blessed year for the Houston 
Chapter! 

Dixie Estep  
Hosted our  
Houston Chapter 
Christmas  
Party.  

Ginger Stanbery 
Houston Chapter 
Christmas Party. 
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It is our custom at our December Holiday event to 
collect toys or donations for the various                 
organizations that we support. As we were unable 
to hold our event this year, we provided a list of sug-
gestions for charitable giving for 2020.  
1. Florida School for the Deaf Blind in                     
St. Augustine serves children from 18 months to 22 
years old from all across Florida at no cost to their 
families.  
2. Linus Project uses monetary donations to buy 
supplies to make blankets for children in hospitals.  
3. Henderson Haven is a non-profit which provides 
care, training and advocacy for developmentally  
disabled individuals.  
4. Hope Ranch Learning Academy - a school for chil-
dren with special needs  
5. PACE girls - Grocery store gift cards from Winn 
Dixie, Publix and Wal-Mart will help with food        
insecurity over the school break 

,1',$1$32/,6�&+$57(5��&+$37(5 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
In October, we contributed to “Crop Walk” to 
end local and world hunger.  November and 
December are heavy charity months for our 
ladies, although we defer meeting until Febru-
ary.  In November, we gave items for cleanup 
and food to our area No-Kill Animal Shelter.  
We also donated canned goods and other non-
perishable items to a local food bank.  Our 
Christmas family had a grandmother and 4 lit-
tle girls.  Except for the baby, the 3 girls re-
ceived boots.  We provided $250 for additional 
shopping for wish-list items, and the grand-
mother also received a restaurant card.  We 
enjoy spreading holiday cheer in the name of 
the National Association of Railway Business 
Women.  We wish all the ladies a wonderful, 
prosperous New Year! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

It is coming up on a year since our     
chapter had a dinner meeting or even a 
board meeting due to Covid restrictions 
and concerns about our members’ 
health.  
All chapter activities have also come to a 
halt. We miss being together and being 
able to participate in community events 
but we are hoping for a return to 
“normalcy” later this year. 
We hope all our NARBW Chapter sisters 
enjoyed a wonderful holiday season and 
we hope 2021 brings all of us good 
health and good times.  

,1',$1$32/,6�&,5&/(�&,7<�&+$37(5 

               JACKSONVILLE CHAPTER  

COVID-19 has greatly restricted our activities as a 
Chapter in 2020 so in the following section, our 
Chapter members would like to share some of 
our holiday events with you! Enjoy the pictures on 
the next page.  

Some of our members attended a packing event at 
Feeding Northeast Florida in October and were part 
of a group of volunteers that dry sorted 4,658 
pounds of food and prepared 3,882 meals!  
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               JACKSONVILLE CHAPTER  

From Debbie Holmes - Celebrating our oldest grand-
daughter’s, Samantha, 18th birthday at Roy’s Hawai-
ian Fusion. Then Christmas day events with our sons, 
granddaughters, Derek’s (husband) mom at dinner. 
Fellow NARBW member, Joann Clark joined us as she 
could not travel home due to COVID this year!  
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 RIP to Joann Flood 
1945 – 2020 

Our past chapter President, Joann Flood 
passed away from Covid-19 on Novem-
ber 26.  Joann worked at Union Pacific in 
the accounting department.  She retired 
in 2007 with 41 years of service.    She 
was our Chapter Woman of the Year, The 
District 2 Woman of the Year and Nation-
al Woman of the year in 2001.   She had 
served 10 years as Chapter President.    
She loved her daughter and grandsons 
as well as bowling, GNO (girls night out) 
and the Huskers.     
   
Our sympathies to Jackie Fee, her daugh-
ter and to Jacob and Joshua Fee, her 
grandsons, Jackie was hospitalized with 
Covid-19 but has been improving.   She 
was moved to rehab  and then was able 
to go home Wednesday, 12/22.   She is 
still on oxygen but is making great 
strides.   
 
Anne and Joe Menichetti  are both on the 
mend from COVID and thankfully neither 
had to be hospitalized.   Please keep 
them on your prayer list.   
 
Welcome to Riley Donahoe, Rosie’s 
daughter.  She is in college and hope she 
will apply for a scholarship!   
 
Jeena Coolbaugh is also a new member.  
She is Kathy DuVall’s cousin’s daughter.    
Jenna is enrolled in a nursing program at 
the College of the Rockies Cranbrook 
Campus.  Her hobbies include softball, 
cooking, and an enormous love of cats!   
Welcome! 
 
 
In December we collected new  and un-
wrapped toys for Toys for Tots.  

Our Pittsburgh ladies are not able to hold 
our regular meetings these days, but we did 
hold a holiday luncheon with a grab-bag 
event that was very enjoyable.  
 
We are happy to report that Audrey Santel 
had hip replacement surgery December 
18th and is doing great in her recovery.  
Who knew you would only need one day in 
the hospital for this type of surgery!    
 
Our ladies are staying safe and doing well.  

                   TOPEKA CHAPTER  

Nancy Lord reports that the Topeka ladies 
are doing well during the pandemic . They  
would like to wish all our members and 
their families a Happy and Healthy New 
Year.  

              ST. LOUIS CHAPTER  

The St. Louis ladies have not met in  person 
since March due to the COVID pandemic.   
The ladies are doing well and will be glad when 
the virus is over so they can  see each other 
again.  
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Our Fall Festival was an Oktoberfest Lunch at Otto’s 
in Horsham, Pennsylvania attended by 12 mem-
bers. After conducting an outside meeting, we en-
joyed a lovely lunch from an authentic German and 
American menu in the Outdoor Bier Garten. It was 
pretty cold but we are a resilient group and were 
there for several hours! We all wore masks, gloves 
and winter coats, hats and scarves! While there, we 
befriended a group of uniformed National Guards-
men, the only other outside diners. The group, who 
were working at the base a half mile down the road, 
were roundly cheered and our dear Marianne 
bought their lunch, a truly wonderful   gesture that 
brightened up everyone’s spirits during these crazy 
times of Covid. Also brightening spirits was our dear 
Helena, who responded to a Meals on Wheels plea 
– Rae sent an email in early November asking if 
anyone had an “extra” microwave and in minutes 
Helena had ordered and sent one to Rae for 2-day 
delivery!  Truly we are a group of women who share 
our good will and give so easily especially during 
times of crisis!  
In November we held a conference call meeting 
and finalized the constantly changing details for our 
Christmas Luncheon and Toy Drive. Members were 
asked via email and at the meeting, on behalf of 
Meals on Wheels, to write Christmas and Holiday 
cards for the approximately 120 clients at Rae’s 
local site, to be included in a holiday “goody” bag. 
The women of Philadelphia are awesome and     
provided the lion’s share of cards enjoyed by clients 
twice (!!) during the holiday meal deliveries. The 
handwritten messages brought tears to the         
volunteer’s eyes, the sweetest holiday goody of all.   
Eight of our ladies and their guests attended a   
wonderful luncheon and displayed the tons of toys 
and gifts collected for our  annual toy drive benefit-
ting the Salvation Army’s Eliza Shirley House in 
downtown Philadelphia. A fun tradition of a fund-
raising silent raffle was also held during the lunch-
eon. While at the luncheon and during toy pickups 
and drop offs, members were able to get their 
Bergin’s candy and Marion Kay spice orders - two of 
our more consistent fundraising efforts.   
Please help us welcome our newest member Ellyn 
Kravette who joined in November.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

3+,/$'(/3+,$���&+$37(5 

We are sad to report the passing of Neil J. 
MacLure.  He and Marianne were married for  
54 years.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to  
the family.  
While the trying times did hit very close for 
members over the last few months, we have 
all managed to still join our hearts and extend 
our good will as often as possible.  
The women of Philadelphia are a joy to 
behold!  
We wish everyone a good year ahead – hop-
ing and praying that 2021 be more joyful and 
full of blessings and lessons for everyone.  
 

Rae Huebner,  Renee Noble and our  
honored Woman of The Year Maryann Pettit!  

More pictures on next page Oktoberfest 
and Christmas  
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             PHILADELPHIA  CHAPTER 

Christmas: Harry, Monica, Kay 

Donna & the Dinosaurs 

Harry selling raffle 
tickets 

Toys and Gifts  

Oktoberfest Outdoor Meeting! Helena 
wearing our Founder’s Day Award!; Kay; 
Group: Kathy, Kay, Maryann, Krista;  
Michele 

Krista, Donna and 
nephew/grandson 
Jude.  

Neil and Marianne 
(and Neil’s spiffy 
shoes!)  
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                       ROANOKE CHAPTER  SOUTHERN  CALIFORNIA CHAPTER 

A summary of Southern California Chapter’s 
first year in NARBW  
 
First meeting  Feb 25, 2020 
Officers installation April 18, 2020 
Dress for Success event June 20th-  (raffle 
raised $265) 
June 2020- Facebook page went live 
August 1 Virtual baby shower 
September 19 In person meeting, Covid Mask 
contest 
Oct 11. Susan G Koman Fundraising Walk- 
Raised $882.72 
November 11- Donated three Thanksgiving 
baskets to Foothill Family Shelter 
Nov 18th Thanksgiving basket raffle.  Raised 
$140. Winners donate food from basket to 
The Food Pantry 
December 5th—Holiday party with Gingerbread   
house, trivia and ugly sweater contests  

November 12, 2020 marked the 
23rd wedding anniversary of NARBW 
member Kathleen Claytor and her 
husband Curtis.  They celebrated by 
getting away for a week to Virginia 
Beach� 

Roanoke welfare projects included support 
for the Angels of Assisi ‘no-kill” animal shel-
ter , the Alzheimer’s Association,  the LOA 
(Local Council on Aging)   December project 
”Be a Santa to a Senior”.    Ongoing pro-
jects continue as well (tab tops for Ronald 
McDonald House; toiletries to be divided 
between the Rescue Mission, RAM House, 
St. Francis House, the Salvation Army,  
greeting cards for Service Personnel, and 
collecting XVHG�H\HJODVVHV�IRU�WKH�/LRQV�
&OXE� 
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Follow the River to Sun, Sand and Sisters May 21 – 22, 2021 
 
The NARBW Jacksonville Chapter is proud to host the 77th National Convention in  
Jacksonville Florida.  
 
 https://www.narbw.org/convention 
 
Double Tree by Hilton Hotel Jacksonville Riverfront   
Reservations by phone (available 24 hours a day) call 1-800-222-8733  
Group rates are available until April 19, 2021.   
Ask for “NARBW National Assoc Railway Business Women” or Group Code NAR 

Standard double room with king bed or two doubles $125 / $141.25 with tax  
Standard riverfront room with king bed or two doubles $145 / $163.85 with tax  
Riverfront Junior suite with king bed $165 / $186.45 with tax  
 

The parking daily rate is $5.00 plus tax self-parking or $20.00 plus tax valet parking,     
No in-out privileges.  
 
Travel  
Jacksonville International Airport  (Approximately 16 miles from the hotel) 
Delta, United, American, Southwest, Air Canada, Jet Blue, Allegiant, Silver  
 2400 Yankee Clipper Dr,  
 Jacksonville, FL 32218 
 
Amtrak Station (Approximately 8 miles from the hotel) 
3570 Clifford Lane 
Jacksonville, FL 32209-2123 
 
Amtrak Auto Train Station — Sanford, FL  130 miles from hotel  
 
Convention Schedule   
May 19 – National pre-convention Board Meeting  
May 20 – Pre-Convention Tour: Fernandina Beach with boat tour and lunch  
                  Hospitality Reception  
May 21 – Business Meetings and President’s brunch 
                  Candidate’s Reception  
                  Fun Night (We Bring the Beach to You Luau)  
May 22 – Business Meetings, Membership Luncheon, Election 
                  Post-convention Board Meeting 
                  Banquet (Dinner with DJ for dancing)  
May 23 – Check Out  
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:H�WUDYHO�E\�PRWRU�FRDFK�WR�)HUQDQGLQD�%HDFK�RQ�$PHOLD�,VODQG��WKH�QRUWKHUQPRVW�FLW\�RQ�)ORUL�
GD
V� $WODQWLF� &RDVW�� )LUVW� LQKDELWHG� E\� WKH� 7LPXFXDQ� ,QGLDQ� WULEH� DQG� NQRZQ� DV� WKH� �,VOH� RI� ��
)ODJV���)HUQDQGLQD�KDV�KDG� WKH� IODJV�RI� WKH� IROORZLQJ�QDWLRQV� IORZQ�RYHU� LW� VLQFH�������)UDQFH��
6SDLQ��*UHDW�%ULWDLQ��6SDLQ��DJDLQ���WKH�3DWULRWV�RI�$PHOLD�,VODQG��WKH�*UHHQ�&URVV�RI�)ORULGD�� 
0H[LFR��WKH�&RQIHGHUDWH�6WDWHV�RI�$PHULFD��DQG�WKH�8QLWHG�6WDWHV��,W�LV�WKH�RQO\�PXQLFLSDOLW\�LQ�WKH�
8QLWHG�6WDWHV�WKDW�KDV�IORZQ�HLJKW�GLIIHUHQW�QDWLRQDO�IODJV��� 
 
$W����$0��ZH�WDNH�WKH�&XPEHUODQG�,VODQG�ERDW�WRXU��ZKLFK�RIIHUV�DQ�H[WHQVLYH�DQG�ULFK�KLVWRU\�RI�
$PHOLD�DQG�&XPEHUODQG�,VODQG�ZLWK�YLHZV�RI�ZLOGOLIH�DORQJ�WKH�ZD\��$V�ZH�FUXLVH�E\�)HUQDQGLQD¶V�
VKULPS�ERDWV��KLVWRULF�2OG�7RZQH�DQG�)W��&OLQFK��D�KLVWRULDQ�ZLOO�VKDUH�FRORUIXO�VWRULHV�WKDW�GHILQH�
WKH�FKDUDFWHU�RI�WKLV�XQLTXH�DUHD� 
 
:H�ZLOO�KDYH�OXQFK�DW�&DSWDLQ�-DFN¶V�6PRNHKRXVH�EHIRUH�UHWXUQLQJ�WR�RXU�KRWHO�� 

7KH�SULFH�SHU�SHUVRQ�LV����������LI�RYHU�����DQG�LQFOXGHV�WUDQVSRUWDWLRQ��WKH�ERDW�WRXU��DQG�OXQFK� 

:H�ZLOO� OHDYH�WKH�'RXEOHWUHH�+RWHO�DW���$0�DQG�WKH�EXV�ZLOO� WDNH�XV�WR�)HUQDQGLQD��ZKHUH�ZH�
ZLOO�KDYH�RXU�ERDW�WRXU�DQG�OXQFK��:H�ZLOO�EH�EDFN�WR�WKH�KRWHO�E\������30� 

 

1XPEHU�RI�7LFNHWV�BBBBBBBBBBBB�������1XPEHU�RI�7LFNHWV��RYHU�����BBBBBBBBBBBBBB 

1$0(     �

$''5(66     �

&,7<� 67$7(� =,3�&2'(   �

&+$37(5��RU�0HPEHU-DW-ODUJH��      

$PRXQW�HQFORVHG�BBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBB 

 

3OHDVH�PDNH�FKHFN�SD\DEOH�WR�1$5%:�-DFNVRQYLOOH�DQG�PDLO�WR� 

%DUEDUD�0LOOHU�� 

1$5%:�3UH-&RQYHQWLRQ�7RXU� 

����0\VWLF�+DUERU�'ULYH� 

-DFNVRQYLOOH��)/������� 
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NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF RAILWAY BUSINESS WOMEN 

Please email Chapter Newsletter or Info to: 

Publication@NARBW.org or mail to: 

Nancy Von Dolteren  

National Publications Chairman 

4022 Clearwater Oaks Drive  

Jacksonville, FL 32223 


